
 TRINITY NOTICES AND NEWSLETTER FOR 16th June to 19th June      

On June 12th, Methodist Homes Sunday was celebrated with the Chaplain of The Martins, 

Mr. Francis Carr, when he shared the sense of joy which comes from gardens and the natural world.   

There was a national appeal from MHA for funds to enable a continuation of the enjoyment of God’s 

creation of gardens, helping people to “live later life well”.   Envelopes are still available if you would 

like to respond to this.   Our preacher on 19th June (Sanctuary Sunday) will be our Minister, the Revd. 

Jason Vinyard, and this service will include a celebration of Holy Communion: all are welcome.         

  On Sunday June 26th from 1.30pm to 4.15 in the Abbey Gardens there will be a gathering 

hosted by Churches Together in Bury St. Edmunds in collaboration with the Cathedral.   There will be 

puppets, music, interviews, concluding with Songs of Praise, and all are invited to bring a picnic – 

chairs will be available but you can bring your own.    Come and go as you please throughout the 

afternoon – all are welcome.   The crosses from the town trail will be on show, including ours which 

was decorated for us with a rainbow of hope by John Davies.   Come and see the others, too. 

We are reminded that zoom services continue, with details of how to join in set out in the 

Circuit Newsletter.   There is the opportunity to join in by telephone if you cannot go on line.   This is 

a chance to meet up and share with some people who are still part of our churches but – for 

whatever reason – no longer come along in person. The circuit zoom also allows us to worship in 

Church in the morning while appreciating the more contemplative prayer and conversations which 

unfold in this way of meeting together. 

 A DOMESTIC NOTICE: “The new dishwasher is now installed and working well.   Although 

the operation is broadly similar to the old one, there are some differences and before anyone uses 

it, it is important that either Sue Robinson or Chris Spencer give you a run through of its operation. 

Sue or Chris are happy to do this on Sunday mornings for those on the coffee rota.   If there are 

others who will be using it, please contact Chris and he will arrange a time to ‘show you the ropes’ “. 

The excellent Aquarius Singers are giving a concert at Trinity on 10th July at 7pm.   Tickets are 

£8, on the door(cash only) or from Balaams Music shop; there will be refreshments and a raffle to 

raise funds for Drop-In.     

 

As we found out during the pandemic lockdowns, it is good to keep in touch.   Each week, notices or 

news can be sent to: Josie Keys, phone 07919 656929  or jkeys@live.co.uk   to be passed on.       
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